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Dear Plant and Hire Aid Alliance Member

As we enter our fourth year of providing humanitarian support to the people of Ukraine, there are glimmers of hope emerging, with both sides engaging in
discussions on how to bring the war to an end. In the meantime, however, the devastation and human suffering continue, with millions displaced or affected by the
ongoing conflict.

One of the key highlights this year was the charity lunch hosted by JCB at the JCB Golf and Country Club. It was attended by 100 people and together we raised
enough funds to purchase 80 generators for community shelters, medical centres, schools and public buildings, all of which have been impacted by frequent power
outages caused by Russian attacks on energy infrastructure. I’d like to express my sincere thanks to JCB for supporting this event, and also to Genpower for
supplying the generators.

Another highlight was the despatch of 255 pallets of hospital-grade Clinell wipes, which were used not only in hospitals but also served troops on the front line. In
addition, 12 artic loads of Astroturf, amounting to nearly 200,000 square metres, were sent to reinforce frontline trenches against missile attacks and to refurbish
school playgrounds damaged by drone strikes.

Our Christmas appeal was another resounding success, involving four 'wrapathons' held in Ipswich, Bedford, Swindon and Bath. During these events, 14,000 gifts
were wrapped by nearly 300 volunteers as part of a consignment totalling 20,000 gifts, bringing our three-year total to 65,000.

This Christmas, once again, we will be sending wrapped gifts to displaced children living in the war zone or in orphanages, whose parents are either fighting for their
country’s freedom or have tragically been lost due to the war. Wrapped gifts should be sent to Ardent Hire by close of business on Friday, 5th December. The trucks
will depart for Ukraine the following week.

At the time of writing, the value of goods in kind co-ordinated and shipped by the plant and plant hire industry now stands at £10 million. Now is not the time to lose
heart—especially when so many are weary of the conflict and support may not feel as fashionable as it once did.

Thank you, once again, for your continued support.

Best Regards

Jeremy Fish
Plant & Hire Aid Alliance



Flour Donation
March 2024

Westmill Foods donates 11 tonnes of flour which are delivered to Ipswich 
and forwarded to Ukrainian towns on the front line.





Astroturf Appeal
March 2024 – March 2025

• Donations from Astroturf suppliers fund 12 x 40 foot artics of Astroturf 
to reinforce defences on the front line and repair school playgrounds 
that have been damaged by missile attacks. Members of the PHA 
fund the transport to Ukraine.

• Each load consisted of 16,000 sq m of turf. At an average of £25 per 
sq m this amounts to £4.8m of value-in-kind. Thanks to 
www.tacklingmatters.com for their donation of turf.









Clinell Hospital Wipes
April 2024

• 255 pallets of hospital grade Clinell wipes are despatched to hospitals 
across the front line. The wipes are donated by Gama Healthcare and 
the PHA funds transport which requires 6 x 40’ artic trucks









200kVA Generator
November 2024

The Plant and Hire Alliance 
purchases a 200kVA generator for an 
outpatient building in Oleksandria
using funds raised by Friends of 
Oleksandriya. The generator is 
shipped to Ardent’s Ipswich depot 
and shipped to Ukraine as part of the 
consignment of Christmas gifts.



Charity Lunch
November 2024

• A charity lunch at the JCB Golf and Country Club raises funds to buy 
80 x 8kVA generators at cost for Ukrainian schools, community 
shelters and hospitals close to the front line











Children’s Christmas Present Appeal

• The Plant and Hire Aid Alliance despatches 20,000 wrapped 
gifts

• Supported by the Rotary Club of Middle England and the 
Rotary Club of Uzhhorod, Ukraine



Wrapathon
Ipswich, UK
23rd November, 2024

5,000 gifts wrapped by 100 volunteers





Wrapathon
Bath, UK

23rd November, 2024

5,000 gifts wrapped by 100 volunteers





Wrapathon
Swindon, UK

23rd and 24th November, 2024

2,000 gifts wrapped by 35 volunteers

We were saddened to hear that Mike Bowden, founder of SHAP and a passionate supporter of Ukrainian humanitarian 
efforts and the PHA, passed away earlier this year. Our condolences to Mike’s family and friends.





Bedford, UK

23rd and 24th November, 2024

1,650 gifts wrapped by 30 volunteers











Bath Abbey Concert
February 2025

The Plant and Hire Aid Alliance supports a recital at Bath Abbey by 
Mariia Yaremak, called “Together We Stand”. The event is attended by 
500 people and raises £10k to buy medical supplies for war veterans in 

Oleksandriya, South East Ukraine
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